

# Alpha Psi Education Scholarship & Leadership Foundation

A 501(c)3 Tax Exempt Public Benefiit Corporation EIN 65-1316835

PO Box 4092 Stockton, Ca 95204-4092

Volume 2

Winter 2012

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year May the new year be prosperous

### **Board of Directors**

Jack Schlegel, President
Ralph Saroyan, CFO
Ed Larimer, Secretary
Gary DeGuire
Wayne E Gohl
Louis F Hewitson
Duane Isetti, Public Member
Flint Pendergraft
Art Whitney

#### Committees

Awards Committee
Finance Committee
Development Committee
Marketing Committee

#### **Our Vision**

The Foundation aspires to be widely recognized by the University of Pacific and the national Phi Delta Chi fraternity as a leader in providing financial support for pharmacy students in education, scholarship and leadership development.

## Mission

The Foundation, a 501(c)
(3) tax exempt public benefit corporation, promotes education, scholarship and leader development by providing financial support to pharmacy students, with special consideration given to members of the Alpha Psi Chapter of the Phil Delta Chi Fraternity

United Way
You can make donations
to the Foundation by using
the United Way donor
designation program.
We are in the process of
making arrangements with
each UW Chapter in
California.

When you fill out your employee card at work, list that you want to make your donation to the Alpha Psi ES&L Foundation and list the agency number Our numbers are:

UW San Joaquin Chapter agency # 01332

UW Sacramento Capital Chapter agency # 26881

UW Stanislaus/Mother Lode agency # Rainbow #26375

UW Bay Area (Alameda, Marin, Napa, Solano, Contra Costa, San Francisco and San Mateo counties) no agency #, list our name and address only

> Annual Board of Director Meeting January 25th, 2013

WE NEED YOUR HELP
Each of our committees need
non-Director committee
members. Contact any Board
member for information.

#### Mike Conner Thank You letter,

Winner of the Rick Friedmann Award and the
Helen Rowland Memorial Scholarship
I would like to take the time to introduce myself and express
my sincere gratitude toward the APES&L Foundation,
including the Board of Directors and all donating members,
for supporting and honoring me with the Rick Friedmann
Memorial Senior Achievement Award and the Helen
Rowland Memorial Scholarship during graduation weekend.
My family, including my grandmother from South Korea,
was teemed with joy and pride when I received these
awards.

Unknowingly at the time, I began to develop my leadership skills through the hardships that my family faced during my youth. As the oldest son and grandson, I had an obligation to my elders as well as my younger siblings; Jeannie, John, and Yoon. As I progressed through my academic career, I began challenging myself with new leadership roles. I had the honor and opportunity to serve as Worthy Inner Guard and Worthy Master at Arms, leadership roles within my new family of brothers. This is where I experienced my greatest leaps and learned first-hand that leaders are made; not born. They are ordinary people with extraordinary determination to influence, develop and serve others. Phi Delta Chi taught me values that I never learned growing up; values that I took with me during my term as APhA-ASP VP of Student Affairs and Vice President of Phi Lambda Sigma Leadership Society. Because of PDC and its leadership throught brother/ alumni support and mentorship, I was better equipped to serve my colleagues and will be more prepared for my last intership at CPhA and possible administrative position near the Porterville area.. For this, I am truly blessed and thankful.

I have to share one more thought. During my administration rotation at Children's Hospital Central California, I learned the key to a truly successful organization: great succession planning. That being said, thank you for all your support throughout my years at Pacific. I feel tremendous pride and gratitude for being a part of an organization that has invested so much into supporting and developing future pharmacy leaders. I look forward to joining all of you in giving back to our fraternity and school.